





12th June 2020

Deer Park School Rear of RHACC

Parkshot

Richmond

TW9 2RE

Tel: 02083534248 **Mobile:** 07764 969804

Email:

info@deerparkschool.org.uk

School Vision

At Deer Park School we aim to instil a life-long love of learning through our HEART values embedded in our curriculum to ensure all pupils become valuable members of society that we are proud of.

School Values

Deer Park School has five values which are part of our whole school culture. HEART values is the acronym that spells out our school values. Happiness, Enthusiasm, Achievement, Resilience and Thoughtfulness. They are at the HEART of all we do at Deer Park School. They are deeply embedded within all areas of school life, including our curriculum and behaviour for learning.

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends,

I hope this newsletter finds you all safe and well. We are coming to the end of the second week with Year 1 and Reception back at school. It has been a real pleasure to see all their smiling faces and watch them run in each morning. The home learning for the other year groups is also going from strength to strength. Click here to watch a video from one of our Year 2 pupils showing her project about Sri Lanka. Click <a href=here to see some work from one of our Eco Councilors about walking to school.

I continue to feel very proud of each and every member of the Deer Park community: children, parents and staff. Everyone has been extremely flexible, able to adapt quickly to constant changes and been so willing to do what is necessary to make things work during these very challenging times.

Miss Coward has been working on reading and how that looks at DP. Please click here to read the <u>document</u>. We will be emailing next week to let you know that the previously planned secondary school, new parents evening and curriculum evening will go ahead on Zoom.

Today I have written to all the parents to announce our plan to further open up school for all children to come back on a part-time basis from June 22nd until the summer holidays. It is very exciting to be able to offer this and enable the children to have some time with their teachers and friends and have the opportunity to finish off the year properly. I hope you all have a lovely weekend,

Take care,

Frances Bracegirdle

- Year 4: Janek for using brilliant vocabulary in English and wonderfully creative projects. Well
 done lanek
- Year 2: Leon because he has worked incredibly hard on all the activities set since the home learning started.
- Year 2: Grace deserved it because she has created an amazing Sri Lanka project and worked hard in all areas.
- Year 1 Cactus: Harpa for having a positive attitude towards her work and trying hard.
- Year 1 Diamonds: Samuel for achievement in maths and his fantastic illustration to support his English work.
- Bambi :Sophie for working really hard with writing and sharing fantastic facts about mountains.
- Fawn: Ruby for her commitment towards her learning.
- Year 3: Charlie because he has worked hard at being resilient with home learning and produced high quality work.





Deer Park School Teaching Staff



Natalia Levene

Reception Class Teacher

& Early Years Leader



Mrs Viviane Zanini
Reception Class Teacher



Sophie Ballantine Year 1 Class Teacher



Josephine Norman
Year 1 Class Teacher



Daena Bennett

Year 2 (Marsh) Class Teacher
and KS1 lead



Lucy Darby
Year 3 (Muntjac)
Class Teacher



Sasha Oppenheimer Year 4 (Sika)



Victoria Coward

Year 5 (Elk)

Class Teacher and KS2

lead



Amy Phillip
PPA Teacher



Helena Wilson
PPA Teacher

Year 4's fabulous home learning.











